
 
 

Memorandum 
April 11, 2024 

 
 
To:  File 
 
From:  Mike Turcott, Transportation Planning Specialist 

 
Subject: Yak Rail LLC  

Completion of Grade Crossing Protective Fund (GCPF) Projects 
TR-230847, TR-230848, TR-230849, TR-230850, TR-230851,  
TR-230852, TR-230853, TR-230854, TR-230855. 
  

In December 2023, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (UTC) awarded nine 
GCPF grants totalling $72,438.93 to Yak Rail LLC to replace crossing signal batteries and battery 
chargers at nine grade crossings on its line between Toppenish and White Swan.   
 
On March 27, 2024, Yak Rail LLC notified UTC staff that the work had been completed, and on 
April 5, 2024, submitted requests for reimbursement. UTC staff inspected each crossing and 
verified that the projects were completed according to the specifications outlined in the orders 
approving each grant.  
 
Please close each of these dockets.  
 
 
 


